Meeting 1 – Free Range Choir Working Group
Wednesday 9th March 2016
Frances Bernstein

Alison Hulme

David Astin
Steve Boothroyd

1.  Finance Issues
Steve reported :

At the end of this term (29th March) our budget will in deficit to the extent of £22
At the end of next term (12th July) our budget is expected to be in a better position owing to the anticipated income from the concert on 3rd April and based on the following :


25 members paying £50                                        £1250

13 rehearsal sessions at £105 / session              £1365






               £  115  deficit
It is anticipated that this deficit will be offset by the income from the 3rd April concert [based on 100 paying £5 the income will be £330 (£170 to Lidgett Park Methodist Church)]
It was agreed that there will be no rehearsal on 5th April. Next term it was agreed that there would be no rehearsal on 24th May, but we may have a social event on that evening – to be discussed with full choir. It was agreed that the last rehearsal next term would be 12th July and that we would have a social event on 19th July, a picnic in Roundhay Park was mentioned as a possibility – again to be discussed with full choir.

In order to keep our income from members fees more in line with our regular expenses from rehearsal sessions we will :


Limit the number of rehearsals in the autumn term to 12 or 13

Attempt to increase our membership to 30 plus for autumn term

It is also planned to have a concert during the autumn term that will hopefully bring in more funds to provide a financial buffer. 
A number of social events (2 during the autumn term) will be planned for Tuesday evenings.  These will not incur costs to Free Range.

Action Points
Working Group to monitor budget and report position following 3rd April concert

Working Group to plan recruitment drive prior to autumn term

2.  Feedback from 2016 Residential
It was generally considered that this was another successful weekend, however, it was felt that we should try and organise the Saturday evening entertainment a little more next year.
The catering team felt that the business of collecting money for food was done far better this year – rather than collecting the cash in at Beamsley.  The team did a detailed inventory of the food that was left over to inform next year’s requirements.  
There is a health and safety concern regarding the number of people in the kitchen at the critical time during preparation of the evening meal. 
The Working Group will support whoever is involved with the catering next year in limiting risk in the kitchen by ensuring that only essential people are in the kitchen at critical times.
3.  Programme to December 2016
At the Annual meeting Frances agreed to make her rehearsal programme available to members so that people had opportunity to do some pre rehearsal learning.  It was agreed that this should be on the Free Range Web site in the member’s only area.  This programme will also include details of forthcoming gigs, social evenings and holiday breaks.
Frances is developing the programme but it isn’t practical to put this on the FR website as Frances will want to continually update and add detail to the programme.  Frances is exploring other ways of providing the information and it is hoped that a link can be provided from the FR website.
Dates agreed
3rd April
Sing Freedom
21st May
Fundraising for refugees Concert
11th June
Headingley Street Choirs
26th June
Courage, Conscience and Creativity  [WW1 songs plus others]

14th Oct
Clive Barrett with FR  [WW1 songs] at Abolition of War Conference

Late Oct
Autumn FR concert possibly with Clive Barratt

20th Nov  
Workshop with Sally McLean
Action Points

Frances developing the programme and exploring ways of making the information available to members.
Steve to advise Quakers of our programme of rehearsal dates
David to try to book ELFM for 20th Nov
4.  Sing Freedom Concert – 3rd April at Lidgett Park Methodist Church

This event has been more widely promoted that any previous event.  The church can accommodate 200 so it is hoped that our promotion efforts will prove successful.
This is a ‘pay at the door event’ so we need people to collect money.  Ideally four people as there are two doors – between 2.45 to 3.30.   There will not be tickets as such but numbered programmes (up to 200) will be given out instead.

We need someone to announce us, identify means of escape, toilets etc and outline the programme  SF > Questions > Refreshments.  Perhaps Stan ?

A draft programme is in the process of being finalised.

It was agreed to take the opportunity of inviting anyone interested in joining FR to contact Frances.

Frances felt that ‘Questions from the audience’ should immediately follow Sing Freedom and that refreshments should then follow.
Performance dress – All black with sashes. 
It was suggested that earlier FR recordings [i.e. not SF songs] could be played whilst people are having refreshments.

Choir to arrive at 2.00pm for staging rehearsal and warm up.
Presentation Issues

· Walking on.  Frances to consider and rehearse choir.

· Only having one row of chairs so that when we stand to sing all the choir is together – this also needs to be rehearsed.

· Floor needs to be marked with tape so the centre is obvious. Also seats need to be identified.

· To also rehearse tonus and where we look (at the audience but with F in our vision)

· Important that everyone takes presentation issues on board.

Action Points
Working Group to ensure that all the above happens

5.  May 21st Performance

Planning is ongoing.  The Jubilee Social Club on Melville Place is the likely venue.

This will be a joint concert with Harmony, The Garforth Youth Jazz Band and Ubunye. Suggestions welcome for which refugee/asylum seeker charity/ies should benefit.
Action Points
Frances taking this forward with Dave Evans

6.  Future Repertoire
Our future repertoire wasn’t discussed in detail as it is already set for the coming months i.e. Sing Freedom followed by WW1 songs.  This will take us up to mid October.
The possibility of learning a selection of Sheffield Carols leading up to Christmas was discussed.  This would enable us to respond to requests to sing leading up to Christmas.

Frances considering.

Our future repertoire [whether the programme was too difficult, easy and balance between serious and light] will be discussed in detail at subsequent meetings.
Action Points

Working Group to discuss future repertoire at next meeting
7.  Reducing length of rehearsals
A trial reduction in rehearsal time from 7.30 to 9.00 will be introduced from April 12th and reviewed at the end of the term.  Frances continues to be concerned about this reduction in rehearsal time and the number of rehearsal sessions.
With this reduced rehearsal time there is even less opportunity for socialising at rehearsal sessions (a request from the 2015 Annual Meeting).  However, the introduction of a number of social evenings throughout the year will hopefully satisfy this request.

The final half-hour from 9.00 to 9.30 is an opportunity for a smaller group to rehearse

Action Points

All – members to learn notes and words from learning files in advance of choir rehearsals.  

All – members to arrive before 7.30 in order that rehearsals can start promptly at 7.30.  

Frances – to limit warm ups to 15 minutes
Frances – to consider how the final half-hour can best be used
Working Group to organise social evenings

8.  2017  Residential
Beamsley is already booked by others for the only date Sally could give us in February/March next year.  Sally is trying to find another date for us but needs to sort her chorus commitments first.  Beamsley are, for the time being, holding all other weekends in February and March for FR.

Action Points

David to progress.

.  

The Working Group is an open group and members can join at any time.

The following members put their names forward :

Steve, David, Alison, Helen (Kingstone), Frances

The following members said that they would like to help but unable to attend meetings. They will be kept fully informed and will contribute by email :

Hilary, Brian, Stan, Jill 
Meeting notes will be put on the FR website in the Members Only area

Feedback from Brian

Many thanks for compiling and sharing these notes. I really welcome this initiative as a means of planning ahead and of keeping the choir involved in planning, and I welcome all the proposals made so far, including the emphasis on performance rather than note-bashing on Tuesdays, and the shorter main rehearsal time. It's also useful to have the rehearsal programme available online. I note that future repertoire will be discussed at future meetings, and I welcome that, too. (This is very much a personal opinion that others probably won't share, but I find the prospect of WW1 and exile songs up to mid October rather lacking in variety of content and of musical challenge. It feels as if we have sung Foolish Notion fifty times already, and the bass lines of these songs (but maybe not the other lines) aren't the most exciting in comparison to other things we have sung.)
I'm happy to attend  WG meetings whenever available, by the way, but you already have a good group and it should not become too large.
